
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 19 JUNE 2003

                                                                                                                                                                                                 

IOS.49/03
WORK PROGRAMME

(a)  The Overview and Scrutiny Support Officer presented the initial Overview and Scrutiny Work Programme for 2003/04, which took into account matters scheduled to be dealt with by this Committee.

Dr Taylor suggested that it may be helpful to invite the relevant Portfolio Holders to attend the next meeting of the Committee to discuss policy development for the coming year which in turn would help define the Committee’s work programme.  The Portfolio Holders for Economic Prosperity and Environment, Infrastructure and Transport indicated that they welcomed that course of action.

Dr Taylor further advised Members that:

· the Best Value Review programme was dependent upon the outcome of the Comprehensive Performance Assessment since time and resources would be allocated to progress issues identified during the CPA process.

· Monitoring of Best Value Action Plans would be undertaken on a six monthly basis.

· Performance monitoring comprised a large part of the Committee’s work and a report from the Head of Strategic and Performance Services on the Authority’s new suite of performance indicators was awaited.

· Members had last year received a background report on the subject review regarding the Environmental Performance of the Council, following which they recommended that an expert witness be invited to the Committee.   Arrangements were in hand for a representative of GONW to attend in that capacity.  Members’ views were sought as to whether that item should be dealt with at a special meeting of the Committee, but Members confirmed that they would prefer it to be progressed at the next scheduled meeting on 31 July 2003.

· It had not been possible to obtain a County Council witness to pursue the Streetworks Review and Dr Taylor suggested therefore that he, in consultation with the Chairman and Vice‑Chairman, prepare a brief report to draw the matter to a conclusion. 

A Member stated that a number of County Council Officers work with City Council Officers and suggested that an informal meeting might be held in which the Chairman, Vice‑Chairman and Portfolio Holder could be involved to progress the issue.

The Head of Commercial and Technical Services added that it would be helpful if this Committee obtained a brief defining existing contact mechanisms with the County, including the terms of reference of the Carlisle Area Transport Advisory Group.

The Chairman and the Portfolio Holder for Environment, Infrastructure and Transport expressed their dismay at the manner by which meetings of the Advisory Group were often cancelled and that County Council Officers were unable to attend Overview and Scrutiny meetings.

RESOLVED – (1) That the work programme be noted.

(2) That the Overview and Scrutiny Support Officer, in consultation with the Chairman and Vice‑Chairman, be requested to produce a brief report to draw the Streetworks Review to a conclusion.

(b)  The Overview and Scrutiny Support Officer then asked Members to consider which Subject Reviews/Inquiries/External Scrutiny Topics they wished to undertake during 2003, bearing in mind the workload of the Committee.

The Management Committee had agreed to consult the Executive on the choice of Subject Reviews and request Executive input to the process.  

The Chairman had asked that, prior to the meeting, Members prioritise the Subject Reviews they would like the Committee to pursue and the following documentation had been circulated to assist Members in their deliberations:

· A copy of suggested criteria for selecting review subjects;

· A list of subjects arising from the Overview and Scrutiny Workshop in January 2003;

· A list of the review subjects established last year specific to this Committee; and

· Those which were considered to cut across more than one Committee.

Dr Taylor advised that the policy on Abandoned Vehicles was due to be reviewed in twelve months time and suggested that the Committee may wish to undertake that Review.  He added that the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee wished to undertake the Reviews of Post-16 Education and University of Cumbria.

Members then discussed in detail potential Subject Reviews or Inquiries which they wished to undertake.  A Member stressed the importance of involving young people in the work of the Committee, particularly as regards encouraging a sense of pride in the community and environment.

RESOLVED –  That the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee be asked to approve the following Subject Reviews/Inquiries to be undertaken by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee:

(a) Abandoned Vehicles (to commence in the New Year with input from young people in particular); and

(b) A one‑off session on Transport – Modal Balance in Carlisle.

The Committee also re‑emphasised their interest in Waste Management issues and RESOLVED to pursue this through other elements of the work programme.







